January Monthly Minder 2022-23

Monthly Minder Treasurer's Report 1/6/2023:

December 2022		12/1/22 Balance	11,146.50
Deposits	1,407.00	Total Year Deposits	3,435.00
Expenses	397.50	Total Year Expenses	1,690.88
		Checking Total 12/31/22	12,156.00

January Service Day 2022-23

9:30-3:30

Tuesday, January 10, 2023

Please Bring:

Brown bag lunch

Snacks to share (This is optional but...but we have raffle prizes for those

who bring treats)

Rotary cutter

Rulers

Scissors

Sewing Machine, if you want to help sew

Neutral thread and bobbins

Cords

Presser foot

Manual

Foot pedal

Kits will be provided. If you picked up a kit already, you can bring it – (precutting would help if you get the chance).

No fabric needed.

We will provide:

Cutting mats

Irons and ironing boards

Extension cords

Coffee, tea and water

Attendance and treat prizes!!

NYS Consortium

NYS Quilters Consortium Dec. 2022 meeting Networker Notes: President Linda Trischler's e-mail address is: qcnys.org@gmail.com Website: www.qcnys.org The Consortium's website includes a Calendar for the year which lists information & activities from all Guilds & upcoming Quilt Shows. They need a Mystery Quilt Chairperson for 2023.

January 6, 2023 Arial 12

Educational Scholarships are open to all of our Guild members (up to \$100 reimbursement for a class). The website application deadline is 2/15/2023. Recipients are selected by Lottery at

the March 2023 meeting. In their Newsletter this month, they have advertised about our Quilt Show.

A Reminder: For the Consortium Raffle Basket for the Quilt Show, we plan a basket of fat quarters with books about using fat quarters in quilting. We are asking that each Towpath member donate 2 fat quarters which will help in making up this basket. Please bring them to the March, April or May meeting and give them to Carol Long, Michele Ricci, or Jan Sernett. Thank you!

Carol. Michele and Jan

REGIONAL QUILT EXHIBITS:

Quilting exhibit at the Community Folk Art Center:

"Active Repair: Works from the Social Justice Sewing Academy." Towpath member Rachel Clarke helped organize this show.

The exhibition runs until February 17, with a reception on Friday January 27 at 6pm and a textile art workshop on Saturday January 28 from 10am-4pm. Please note that although the workshop is free, an RSVP is requested; participants can email rclark01@syr.edu for more information and to reserve a spot. More information can be found at the following link:

https://ischool.syr.edu/active-repair-exhibition-launches/

QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE BLAST:

We are again looking for members to help make small items to sell at the show boutique. Arlene King will offer a simple tutorial for her selvege zipper bag during the lunch break on the January service project day. Please bring your phone to take a picture of the step-by-step process and start your selvege collection at home. More projects will be demonstrated during Open Sew at the February workshop day.

January 6, 2023 Arial 12